DEPARTMENT FOR GENERAL ASSEMBLY AND CONFERENCE MANAGEMENT

Meeting of the Focal Points for Multilingualism Wednesday, 7 December 2016

SYNOPSIS

Chair:

Ms. Catherine Pollard, Coordinator for Multilingualism Under-Secretary-General, Department for General Assembly and Conference Management

Attendance:

Regarding the programme of the work for 2017, the Coordinator would propose a draft Secretary-General's Bulletin on multilingualism, and consult thereon with all Departments and Offices in the second trimester of 2017. The Coordinator would also work towards improving data collection per language across the Secretariat and rejuvenating the Language Days at the UN, working closely with the various stakeholders and DPI. The Coordinator, in her capacity as Under-Secretary-General for General Assembly and Conference Management, would also use the upcoming MoU Conference² and the Saint Jerome Translation Contest to showcase multilingualism. To better raise awareness of the importance of multilingualism, DGACM would add a page on multilingualism under its departmental website. Similarly, the Coordinator would initiate a dedicated webpage on iSeek as a tool for sharing information across the Secretariat. As the focal points demonstrated an interest in sharing experience within the network regarding the challenges posed by web translations and innovative tools to overcome such challenges, this matter was added to the programme of work for 2017.

Close cooperation within the network of focal points was expected to implement the programme of work for 2017.

_

² Fifth Conference between the UN and universities that have signed a memorandum of understanding with the UN on training language professionals